Minutes of the

Manitowoc-Calumet Library System

Board of Trustees Meeting

September 30, 2015
Chilton Public Library


The regular meeting of the Manitowoc-Calumet Library System Board was called to order at the Chilton Public Library on Wednesday, September 30, 2015, at 6:30 p.m., by President of the Board, Ray Mueller.
Members Present:   Ron Dietrich, Julie Grinde, Carol Gruetzmacher, Debra Heus, 
Cheryl Kjelstrup, Mary Muellenbach, Natalie Long, Ray Mueller, Cheryl Nessman, 
Darcie Schwalenberg-Kesler, Jeremy Sehloff, Peggy Turnbull, Robert Vollendorf
Members Absent:  Rani Beckner 

Others Present:   Julia Davis, Connie Griseto, Rebecca Petersen, Steve Thiry, 
Margie Verhelst (6:34 p.m.)
Minutes:  A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Grinde to accept the minutes of the July 29, 2015, MCLS Board meeting, with a correction to pluralize the word ‘meeting’ under Minutes.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  None  
Communications:   Kjelstrup circulated an article from the Milwaukee Journal Sentinel – Why We Love Our Public Library.  Petersen added that the author of the article, Wayne Wiegand, will be speaking at Manitowoc Public Library at 4:00 p.m. on October 26, as well as at WLA in November.  Petersen also circulated a thank-you note that MCLS received from one of this year’s Battle of the Books participants.
Financial Business:    A motion was made by Grinde and seconded by Vollendorf to approve the July and August 2015 financial reports.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Turnbull and seconded by Gruetzmacher to approve the August and September 2015 payment of bills.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Vollendorf to approve the LARS financial report through August 2015.  Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Nessman and seconded by Grinde to approve the 2015 Reach Out & Read report through August 2015.  Motion carried.
System Director's Report:    A written report was included in the Board packets.  Petersen circulated a thank you card for Board members to sign, which we will be sending to Valders Auto Body.  They did an excellent job of refinishing a used book drop for MCLS, and did not charge us for this service.  This is the book drop that we will have labeled and placed in the Hilbert area. 
Petersen can provide a link to the Trustee Training Webinar held in August, for anyone who is interested and didn’t have a chance to listen in.  It was noted that the last session was especially geared toward system trustees.   
System IT/ILS Specialist's Report:   A written report was included in the Board packets.   The Sirsi upgrade went smoothly, with only a few minor issues.  The anti-virus and public protection software was updated over Labor Day weekend, and we ran into a few glitches which we are working with member libraries to fix.  
Member Library Directors' Reports:   Reports were presented by Steve Thiry, Julia Davis, Ron Dietrich for Barb Weber, and Rebecca Petersen for Jeff Dawson, Chris Moede and Cherilyn Stewart.

Unfinished Business:  None
New  Business:   


Personnel Committee Report:   The Director Evaluation report was included in the Board packets.  Kjelstrup stated that the survey responses were very positive, with a few suggestions for improvement.  The Personnel Committee received a lot of positive input, with most participating.  
Adopt Revised Job Description for the MCLS Director:   Minor revisions were made to the Director’s job description:  1) Under General Description – changed formatting from paragraph style to bullet points.  2)  Under Working Conditions - removed references to dusting, vacuuming and snow shoveling and replaced with “Ensure maintenance of the work environment”.  A motion to accept the revised job description for the MCLS Director, using the word “Ensure” instead of “Insure” under Working Conditions was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Vollendorf.  Motion carried.  
Finance Committee Report:   A network cost comparison was included in the Board packets.  The four options presented included Heartland, Eastern Shores Library System (ESLS), Manitowoc Public Utilities (MPU), and cable.  LSTA funds were factored in to the total estimated annual costs.  The cable option is significantly less expensive, and libraries would have the choice of 60 or 100 Mbps of bandwidth.  Kjelstrup moved that we go with the cable option for internet service, seconded by Long.  Motion carried.
Adopt Line Item and Program Budgets:  Petersen explained the difference between the line item and program budgets.  She stated that the Contracted Services – Internet line item of the 2016 proposed budget currently reflects what we anticipated to spend if we went with one of the more expensive options for internet service.  She also noted that $30,000 is set aside for van replacement and we expect to have quotes for a new van to bring to the November Board meeting.  A motion to approve the 2015 Amended and 2016 Proposed Line Item and Program Budgets, as presented in Enclosures #13 and 14, was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Turnbull.  Motion carried.  
Adopt System Plan:  Spelling errors will be corrected and ILS support and delivery service will be added under the Staffing heading on page 2.  A motion to accept the 2016 MCLS System Plan, as amended, was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Nessman.  Motion carried.  

Approve Logo Change:   One of the three new logo options presented was selected as a possible option to go forward with.  Discussion ensued regarding suggestions for revisions to this logo.  It was noted that we would need several versions – one which would include the library names.  MCLS staff will obtain the cost from Mr. Otek for having a new logo placed on the new delivery van vs. the cost of using the existing logo (which Mr. Otek already has on file).  We will also check pricing on a magnetic sign.  Existing letterhead and envelopes can be used up before ordering any with a new logo. The modified logo will be brought to the November Board meeting for further approval.  A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Gruetzmacher that costs for the new logo design are not to exceed $500, and MCLS must be able to obtain ownership of the new logo so that we are able to tweak it in the future if necessary.  Motion carried.
Trustee & Member Library Directors Questions and Concerns:  Mueller explained that this new item will be placed on future agendas to give directors and trustees the chance to bring up topics that are not otherwise on the agenda or that they have concerns with.  If an issue cannot be addressed right away, the answer can be brought to the following Board meeting.

Trustee Education:   A registration form for the Wisconsin Library Association (WLA) 2015 Annual Conference, in early November, was included in each Board packet.  Petersen stated that MCLS can pay membership fees and possibly negotiate other costs for those who would like to attend.  Carpooling could also be coordinated.   

Confirm Date and Set Place of Next Meeting:  The next MCLS Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 18, 2015, at 6:30 p.m., at the Brillion Public Library.  
Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made at 7:35 p.m. by Kjelstrup and seconded by Turnbull.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie Griseto







